Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: King Power Stadium
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I would like to make two requests. The first is for figures for the actual number of people inside at each Leicester City home match at the King Power Stadium this season (21-22). 
Answer:

Leicester City Council do not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

We recommend that you re-direct this part of your enquiry to the Football Club at:
King Power Stadium
Filbert Way
Leicester 
LE2 7FL

Telephone: 0344 815 5000
Website: Contact Us | Leicester City (lcfc.com)
Email: press@lcfc.co.uk
I would also like to request the latest food hygiene inspection report from the same venue.

Please find attached the most recent food hygiene inspection report for the King Power Stadium.
The food establishment associated with Leicester City Football Club was last inspected in February 2020. At that time Compass Contract Services were rated a 5, ‘very Good’ and as such scheduled for next routine inspection in July 2021. 
During the covid pandemic our planned food inspections for highly compliant establishments ceased, as such the Leicester City Football Club has not had an inspection since the one in Feb 2020 and is now technically overdue. 
However, due to the significant backlog of inspections, the Food Standards Agency guided all Local Authorities to re prioritise planned inspection programmes and target high risk/non-compliant establishments first. This means that because the Leicester City Football Club catering facility is compliant and has a good track record, it won’t be inspected until the tail end of the Food Standards Agency plan which is predicted to be towards the end of 2022. 
The name and contact details of the Inspector have been redacted from the report as the Council considers that to be an absolute exemption under Section 40(2) (personal data).
The Council judges that this personal data is being processed for employment purposes and that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1- fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2- processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
